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December 11, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will allow the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) to continue providing community policing services at the King County Housing Authority’s(KCHA)  Southwest Area locations through December 31, 2013 and beyond.
Council approval of this ordinance will allow the County to receive roughly $133,693 in revenue for 2013 and in future years of the contract.  This contract updates and replaces a former contract, which expired November 30, 2012. The new agreement is effective upon signature and renews annually by fulfilling the annual renewal requirements set forth in the contract.

These community policing services work with low-income populations to decrease crimes and improve these communities. This agreement provides Greenbridge and other communities with a dedicated storefront officer who maintains a storefront location, currently at the Greenbridge location.

The properties covered by the agreement are located in the Sheriff’s Office Zone Four area.  Specifically, they are:
· Greenbridge
· Seola Gardens

· Burien Park Apartments
· Munro Manor

· Yardley Arms Apartments

· Boulevard Manor Apartments
· Arbor Heights

The goals of the joint KCHA-KCSO policing action plan are to reduce crime and to improve residents’ perception of safety. To this end, King County Sheriff’s Office will provide services that include community policing activities, crime prevention, and community education and communication activities. Scope of work includes and is not limited to: 
· Conducting community crime watch and crime prevention meetings with residents;

· Supporting the activities of onsite recreation, social services programs, resident council and KCHA;

· Patrolling the communities by bike or foot to deter and prevent criminal activity;

· Providing home safety and security surveys for residents;

· Providing crime prevention, security, safety, and problem-solving education to residents;

· Supporting the efforts of social service agencies, schools, job support and health care providers serving resident families; and

· Engaging youth in the community with programs to develop solid relationships with the future young adult population.

These services further the goals of the King County Strategic Plan, Justice and Safety Goals, Objective 1 by maintaining proactive law enforcement presence in these low-income KCHA communities, and by providing proactive educational programs and support for individuals exposed to violence. 

The Sheriff’s Office has provided services at Greenbridge and other nearby properties for many years in partnership with the KCHA. The KCHA has worked diligently to secure funding for a broad, multi-disciplinary approach to crime prevention and reduction for its residents. Through this contract, the Sheriff’s Office can continue participating in this worthwhile project. 

Thank you in advance for considering this contract partnership. Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this contract, please contact Robin Rask, Contract Services Unit, King County Sheriff’s Office, at 206-263-2547.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


The Honorable John Urquhart, King County Sheriff

Chris Barringer, Chief of Staff, King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO)
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